Minutes ARE March 11, 2009
Meeting called to order at 7:03 pm
Members present:


Vern KE5HXT, Chris KE5KPC, Al KE5CNW, Sonny N1DFW, Bill W5WJH, Joe KE5DUP, Pete KC5IMZ, John WB4QHM, Archie K5ABZ, Arthur KE5NJR, John W5FFS

Visitors:  Jacey Kilburn.

Minutes:  Pete made motion to accept the minutes for the January meeting.  Al seconded.  Motion passed.
Treasures report:  
As of Feb 27 we have 1177.92  We had $98 deposits and a $14 bank fee and the ending balance of $1258.92

Bill made motion to accept the treasures report.  Pete second.  Motion passed
Committee Reports:
Repeater committee:  Randy has not yet had the change to pass on the information on what has been done to the repeater.  As soon as Randy passes it on Chris will figure out what needs to be done.
Vern wants to find out for sure if we can get a 2m frequency pair.

Emergency Response Committee:

On  Feb 27th Pete and his wife taught the Euless CERT team basic radio procedures. It covered how to turn them on, how to use them for CERT, and some basic on air net type procedures.

Euless CERT is having a training drill on Friday March 13.  Euless radio is running a net on our repeater and radio operators in the field to relay info back from the CERT teams to the EOC.

The next emergency response committee is going to be on March 24th at 7pm.  

Old Business:
Vern asked if anyone needed help with joining the Yahoo Group.  He will send out another blast to invite members to join.

Check the NOAA website to find a schedule for storm watch classes if you are interested in attending a class.  TESSA is on March 14 in Colleyville Convention Center from 9a – 5p.
New Business:
Irving is having their Ham Fest on March 14th from 8a-2p. We are going to have a table to offer the rest of Lee’s estate.  

Vern passed out a band plan that the Hurst, Bedford, and Euless have talked about and Bedford put it on paper.  We will discuss this further at the Emergency Response Committee.
Vern want to have an ARES net running during a hazardous weather event to pass info on to the city in the event it is needed.

We have a new ARRL North Texas Section Manager Jay Urish W5GM.  The joint clubs are trying to get him to speak at our next quarter meeting.

Joe asked the club if we are interested in participating at Arbor Daze this year.  We have an area for the club this year.  Arbor Daze is April 25th and 26th.

Sonny showed off his Radio shirt he purchased from Julie from Stitch in Time.  He made the suggestion that the club members purchase a shirt to represent the club.  We can take sizes or just purchase one shirt at a time.  Sonny will put together the information on costs and an e-mail message will be sent out.
Vern passed out two handouts, 1 an emergency call out application and 2 repeater info/operator info.  The application is to help out Joe if he needs to call the club for help running a storm event on RACES.  Vern wants to use the club repeater to gather info from our club operators who are not RACES members.  If a storm comes into the area please turn on your radio and make reports as needed.
Show and Tell: 

none

Buy, Sell and, Trade:
Sonny has some 2 mobile (1 VHF and 1 UHF) and 2 hand held Motorola for sale.  

Motion to adjourn was made by John at 8:08 pm.  Seconded by Pete.  Motion passed 

Minutes are submitted by Chris KE5KPC
